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FEBRUARY 15
The most tangible results of the GC’s work during the six past weeks have been in elections and appointments. The election of Father General, in the first place, and the elections-appointments of several members to the central government of the Society.
Before the General Congregation started, there were ten Regional Assistants. After taking into consideration the proposals from the Assistancies, Father General appointed five new Regional Assistants and confirmed four of the previous team. Father General also introduced several  innovations: two of the newly appointed Assistants (Fathers Daniel Huang, for East Asia and Oceania; Joaquin Barrero for Southern Europe) will not join the rest of the team immediately; they will continue to discharge their present responsibilities as Provincials of the Philippines and of Castille respectively, until they can pass them on to their successor. It is foreseen that this will take some months.

On February 14, Father General made another innovation by appointing two General Counsellors who will not reside in Rome. Fathers Mark Rotsaert and Arturo Sosa will be Counsellors at large, continuing their present commitments, but ready to come to Rome at the summon of Father General whenever he wants to hear their advice on different matters. Father Rotsaert is President of the Conference of European Provincials, and Father Arturo Sosa is Rector of  the Catholic University  in Venezuela.
In addition to the above appointments, the Congregation continues to work according to a pattern which seems to please the electors. It is the following: 

· Several commissions have been formed.
· Each commission prepares a draft on the assigned subject.

· When the draft is ready, it is presented in the aula open to questions of clarification.

· After each Assistancy group has discussed the draft, a representative briefly presents its comments in the aula (three minutes) and/or submit a longer reaction in written form.
· The commission then examines the comments and suggestions and writes a second draft.

· The second draft is reviewed prior to vote in the aula.
This process requires a certain amount of time but it guarantees a wide participation.
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